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With continued restrictions on meeting in person due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Harris County Municipal Utility District 136 monthly meeting was again held remotely (via video conference using Zoom and tele-conference). The meeting was held on Thursday, April 8, 2021. The Board also held a special meeting, open to the public, on the evening of March 22, 2021 at the water plant, mainly for the purpose of reviewing security and lighting, but also received an update on the status of completion of several, minor remaining issues with the electrical improvement project.  
In our April 2021 regular meeting the Board reviewed water and sanitary sewer operations from the previous month with presentations from our consultants, received an update from the District’s Engineer pertaining to the Capital Improvement Project at the MUD 136 water plant, trash and recycling services, in addition to other agenda items pertinent to our District.
As mentioned above, the work on the electrical improvement project at our water plant is substantially complete except for several minor issues that we are anticipating being completed over the course of the next few weeks. The Contractor’s final payment request has not yet been submitted. In our meeting on March 22nd, we asked MOC’s representative to provide a plan and estimate for security lighting improvements at our water plant site.  
We continue to note that due to the pandemic and resulting Disaster Declaration by the State of Texas, and requests be Harris County Judge Lina Hidalgo, MUD 136 has not been assessing late fees or termination of water service. However, we also continue to stress that these temporary measures that have been in-place for a considerable period does not mean forgiveness of water use payments. We expect that these temporary measures will be lifted soon. Once again, we stress that those customers with accumulated, extraordinarily large, multiple month charges contact Municipal Operations and Consulting (MOC) about their plans for payments or to set up a payment schedule to avoid possible water service termination that could result from no action. 
Once again, several members of the public from Deerfield joined our meeting this month to express their feelings pertaining to the proposed perimeter fence project. The MUD 136 Board of Directors received and has reviewed a proposed agreement prepared by our legal counsel, between us and the DVCA, for the purpose of enabling a monetary contribution by MUD 136 towards this project. DVCA has indicated that this contribution would lower the term and therefore, financing costs to Deerfield residents pay through their yearly assessment (and special assessments). We directed our legal counsel to contact the DVCA attorney to prepare a final agreement acceptable to both parties.
Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 13, 2021 at 6 P.M. Please visit our District website at WWW.HCMUD136.ORG for confirmation of the meeting location (in person or virtual). In order to comply with the open meeting requirements, access to the on-line video/teleconference meeting will be made available to the public through our District website for any desired attendance. 

